
eFiling Public Talking Points

 CPSC is initiating rulemaking to make permanent the electronic filing (eFiling) of certain 

certificate data (seven data elements) at Entry for imported products that require a Children’s 

Product Certificate (CPC) or a General Certificate of Conformity (GCC). CPSC will create a PGA 

Message Set in coordination with CBP.

 Before implementation, CPSC will conduct a second (Beta) Pilot that would test the data 

integration between CPSC, CBP, and Industry. This Beta Pilot would require more volunteers 

than in the first (Alpha) Pilot, conducted in 2013. CPSC is seeking 30-40 volunteers.

 Importers will have the option to submit the certain certificate data via a Full Message Set or a 

Reference Message Set with Product Registry, which is maintained by CPSC.

o When using the Full Message Set, brokers will be required to submit all seven data 

elements.

o When using the Reference Message Set and Product Registry, importers will submit the 

seven data elements to the Registry prior to Entry and then only provide an ID to the 

Broker who will submit it via the Reference Message Set. This method allows for 

repeated submission of the an ID for the same products.

 CPSC aims to publish a Federal Register Notice (FRN) in early summer to recruit volunteer 

importers to participate in the Beta Pilot that will begin in fall 2023. In preparation for the Pilot, 

CPSC staff will create educational material and a new CATAIR to assist volunteers with 

onboarding for the Pilot. Any interested firms should respond to the directions set in the FRN.

 CPSC plans to host a workshop this fall to receive comments once rulemaking is initiated and a 

second workshop after completion of the Beta Pilot.

 During and after the Beta Pilot, CPSC staff will assess any required changes for the 

implementation of the PGA Message Set and integration between industry, CBP, and CPSC.

 CPSC staff will use the certificate data collected to enhance risk assessment and targeting. In a 

previously conducted certificate study, staff found an increased risk of a violation when a 

certificate was not timely provided, as well as an increased risk for certain data elements. Over 

time, as CPSC improves its risk assessment methodology, compliant importers will expect to 

have fewer examinations of their shipments at port.

For more information, please review this Staff Briefing Package approved by the Commission or contact 

the eFiling Program Specialist, Arthur Laciak, at efilingpilot@cpsc.gov. 

https://cpsc.gov/s3fs-public/CPSC-Plan-to-Create-an-eFiling-Program-for-Imported-Consumer-Products.pdf?BYXOLX2gJmF4NaAN1LCMmqiXRISuaRkr=
mailto:efilingpilot@cpsc.gov


FAQs

Q: How will de minimis shipments be affected?

Q: The Staff Briefing Package sets the number of volunteers at 100 and the length of the Pilot to a year. 

Why is CPSC seeking fewer volunteers and a shorter Pilot?


